SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/109
        Dated 24.09.2020.

To


Shri. P. K. Purwar,






Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.





Subject: Consolidation of Business Areas and rationalization of Work. The decision to merge the following SSAs may be reconsidered based on the justifications given: 
Ref:  1. BSNL Restg Cell No: 4-02/2014-Restg-Vol. V(pt.) dated 27.08.2020.
         2. SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/108
        Dated 22.09.2020.

Respected Sir,
Almora BA merging Nainital SSA in Uttaranchal Circle:
Nainital and Nainital SSA is important in many ways. The UKD High Court is also situated at Nainital, adding to its importance. Its revenue is about 32 Crores. Staffwise also, Nainital SSA is having more staff comparing to Almora and large number of Almora staff belongs to Haldwani (HQ of Nainital SSA). 

Due to the difficult terrain and geographical area, Almora SSA is declared as a soft tenure.

Considering the vast operational area, operational difficulties and the importance of Nainital SSA, it is requested to continue Nainital and Almora SSAs as separate BAs. If the independent BAs are not justified to be headed by a GM level Officer, it can be very well headed by TDM level Officer. 

With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1. Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL Board for info and n/a pl. 
2. Shri. Manish Kumar, GM(Restg), BSNLCO for info and n/a pl.









